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PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the  
children who have  

Birthdays:  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following 
classes for the best attendance for 

week ending 21st June:   
 

KS1: Rec   94.33% 
KS2: Y5  90.33%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Friday 28th June 2024  
Nursery assembly -  
Morning children - 11.00am 
Afternoon children - 2.30pm 
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Monday 1st July 2024  
Year 3 trip -  
£4.35 to be paid by 21st June 
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
Tuesday 2nd July 2024 
Wellbeing Day - wear blue 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Thursday 4th  July 2024 

• Year 1 class assembly - 2.15pm 

• Year 5 trip -  
£18.30 to be paid by 14th June 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 5th July 2024 
Year 2 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Thursday 11th July 2024 
Year 4 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 12th July 2024 

• Reception class assembly - 2.15pm 

• Year 2 trip - £12.00 (covers both 
trips) to be paid by 6th June 

  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Tuesday 16th July 2024 
Year 5 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 19th July 2024 
Year 6 leavers assembly - 9.15pm 
Break up for summer holiday 

Tuesday 2nd July - Path to Paris Celebration Event 
 

As years 3 and 4 have almost completed their challenge of 'travelling to Paris', they have earned a 
whole school treat to celebrate! 
 

On Tuesday 2nd July, each class will have a slot to enjoy some fun activities on the field.  Parents/
carers are welcome to attend and meet us on the field. 

All activities are free, but there will be 
an ice-cream van there, so bring some 
change. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

Staffing 24 – 25 
 

I am sure your children have already told you that this week they met their new teacher. I popped 
into all rooms and children were relaxed, happy and excited! We are very blessed to continue to 
have the same strong and dedicated teaching team moving forward.  You’ll notice that Mr  
Dobson is still with us in year 6 next year, as Miss Abernethy has chosen to spend extra time with 
her baby while she’s changing and growing so quickly. These are the teachers for next year: 
 

Wellbeing Day 
 

Reminder – Tuesday it our Pathway to Paris Celebration event. We have teamed this up with our 
next wellbeing day with the theme ‘be active’ and ‘The Determinator.’ For this reason, can children 
please wear something blue. Remember the day involves sporting activities so clothing must be 
suitable for children to engage in these tasks.  
Many thanks.  

   

Max Mason 

Theo Dobinson 

Toby Spencer 

Albi Wallace 

Year Group Time Slot 

Nursery am (meet on field that day) 8.30 – 9.00 

Y5 9.00 – 9.30 

Y6 9.30 – 10.00 

Y2 10.00 – 10.30 

Rec 10.30 – 11.00 

Y1 11.00 – 11.30 

Nursery pm (meet on field that day) 12.30 – 1.00 

Y3 1.00 – 2.00 

Y4 2.00 – 3.00 

Nursery Mrs Robertson 

Reception Miss Calvert 

Year 1 Mrs Hunter/Mrs Meldrum 

Year 2 Miss Raisbeck 

Year 3 Mrs Masters 

Year 4 Miss Sheriff 

Year 5 Mrs Veneear 

Year 6 Mr Dobson 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


OPAL Heroes 
 
 
 
 
The OPAL Superstar award is awarded to 
someone who has showed a real commitment 
to OPAL and  
being a positive role models to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Jenson Hutchinson 
 

A huge well done and keep it up.  

 

OPAL Update  
 

We have had lots of OPAL fun this week in the sunshine. The 
sandpit has been a huge success. Please remember we are  

always after donations for our amazing sandpit    
 

 

Year 4 
 

Year 4 have continued their Pathway to Paris journey this week. To 
add to our miles, we walked around the school grounds three 
times! I counted the steps on my watch for the children and we 
managed to do 3200 steps. The children are really enjoying walking 
to Paris through different activities, such as relay races, PE,  
skipping, walking, after school clubs, morning sports clubs and 
much more. Our deadline is Friday and I cannot wait to see how 
many miles year 4 have walked in total.  

Year 3 
 

Year 3 have been working so hard over the past few weeks as part of 
the ‘Pathway to Paris’ initiative from Keep Active Sunderland.  We 
are well on our way to achieving the 550mile target thanks to all of 
the extra exercise we have been doing in June. On Tuesday, we did 
laps of the school perimeter as it was too hot for vigorous exercise. 
We are all pleased that we’re not actually walking to Paris as three 
laps around the school was hard enough!  


